Wheaton City Council
January 10, 2024
Minutes
Wheaton City Council met in regular session on January 10, 2024. Members present were Brandon Shockley, Casey Prewitt, Jeremy Martell, Jon Brattin and Mayor David Shockley. Others present were Chief Clint Danforth, Abby Wilson, JoGina Park, and Josh Kinnaman.
Mayor David Shockley called the regular meeting to order at 6:00pm.
There was no public comment.
Jon Brattin made a motion to approve the December council meeting minutes. Seconded by Brandon Shockley. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
Casey Prewitt made a motion to approve the December bills. Seconded by Jeremy Martell. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
Casey Prewitt made a motion to table the Tiny Homes Ordinance. Seconded by Jon Brattin. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
The park bathrooms were broken into. The plumbing is still needing fixed anyway, as this was discussed a few months back. Josh Kinnaman will get bids to fix and re-do the bathrooms and bring them back in the next couple of months.
The Delinquent Balances on accounts was reviewed. The Council advised JoGina Park to send out Delinquent Notices with a due date of February 1, 2024 or utilities will be shut off as of February 2, 2024.
Casey Prewitt made a motion to amend the 2023 Fiscal Year Budget to Actual. Seconded by Jeremy Martell. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
Constellation Natural Gas has sent emails out about the cold weather coming in and the over-use of natural gas, similar to what happened in 2021. 
Information regarding Quickbooks Online was presented to the Council. This will be discussed more in the Spring. 
The City Court closed 14 cases in December and 8 people appeared in City Court on January 8, 2024.
In December, the City Police Department responded to 73 service calls, had 39 traffic stops, issued 22 warnings and 30 citations, had 4 arrests, towed 2 vehicles, responded to 6 lockouts, and had 22 agency assists. 
Chief Danforth will be sending Cody Stephens to firearms training. 
Jeremy Martell made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Casey Prewitt. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
MEETING ADJOURNED



